Dear Pastors & Praying Friends,

Thank you for your continued prayers and financial support. We appreciate all the notes and letters that have been sent over the past couple of months letting us know you are praying for our ministry and us. It is always a great encouragement for us to hear from you, and the girls enjoy both the letters from Sunday school classes and the birthday cards as well.

We have been blessed with four more baptisms. Sam and three of the youth (Shawn, Stephan, and Mitroi) were baptized this summer. It had been raining a lot at the time, which causes the rivers to become very muddy. When we filled the baptistery, the water was really dirty. We were afraid that any clothing that was white would come back up brown. But God used it as a lesson—the national church teaches that baptism washes away sin. There was no way that dirty water was washing away anybody's sin that day.

Please continue to pray for Sam! He started out on fire for the Lord but has since backslidden. He was faithful to discipleship, and we even had him in all three services. But over the last month, he only comes once a week, and he stopped discipleship as well. He has been working crazy hours, but pray that he starts becoming more faithful and continues to grow for the Lord.

We have had a lot of young men coming to services. Dennis is the older brother of some of our youth. He was the first in his family to attend our church, and twice I have tried to talk more with him about salvation. Both times he never showed up and would not come back to church for a couple of weeks. After the last occasion, two new young men started coming to services, Kiosy and Witmore. After speaking with them a few times, they told me that Dennis had told them that they need to be in church to hear the truth about God. Here is a young man that is avoiding salvation, but is trying to share the truth with his friends. Please pray for the situation!

We are starting to get back some of the people we lost this summer, and many of them have health concerns. Sepe has finished her testing and gets the results next week. We are praying that all is well and that they will return in the next couple of weeks. Sharron, one of our teachers who had a health checkup in the Philippines, needs your prayers for her health. Also, a lady from Pastor Henry's church, Leesen, has had pain that confused the doctors here. She was sent to Pohnpei, and they believe it to be

an ulcer. Even Emily stepped on a razor clam and cut a five-inch gash in the bottom of her foot. We are still digging out pieces of the clamshell.

Even through all the health concerns, God is still on His throne and is still blessing His work. Again, thank you for your prayers. We will continue to serve Him.

Until He comes,

(231) 734-6172

Daniel, Megan, Emily, & Lauren Fetter

P.O. Box 697 Daniel, Megan, Emily & Lauren Kosrae, FM 96944 The Caniel February Caniel Februar

Sent by:
First Baptist Church
327 N. Main St.
Evart, MI 49631

Serving with WWNTBM P.O. Box 725, Kings Mountain, NC 28086, www.wwntbm.com